
ST WENCESLAUS CATHOLIC
PARISH

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME -  FEBRUARY 05 ,  2023

Mass Schedule

Parish Contacts

@newpraguecatholic

SATURDAY:     4 :30 PM SW
                   8 : 15  PM SJ
SUNDAY:        8 :00 AM SS
                   8 :30 AM SW
                   10 :00 AM SJ  
                   10 :30 AM SW
T/W/TH/F :      8 :00 AM SW
WEDNESDAY:  5 :30 PM SJ

952-758-3225 - PARISH

npcatholic.org

info@npcatholic.org

@newpraguecatholic

Memorial of Saint Scholastica - February 10
Open our hearts, O Lord, to listen to the words of your Son.
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As we move toward the International Eucha-
ristic Congress in July of 2024 in Indianapo-

lis, Indiana, you will see in our catechesis and life in the 
parish an emphasis on the Holy Eucharist (thus, the program 
in our Faith Formation Department called “Presence”). It is 
also a good time to remind ourselves about the proper way 
to receive Holy Communion. First and foremost Holy Com-
munion should be received with faith and devotion.

To receive with faith is to believe that what we receive is 
truly the Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity of our Lord and Sav-
ior Jesus Christ. As the sacred host is raised and the priest 
or minister says, “The Body of Christ,” the communicant re-
sponds with “Amen.” “Amen” is an Aramaic (the language 
Jesus spoke daily) word meaning “So be it,” or “I agree,” or “I 
swear it to be so.” It is the concrete expression of the indi-
vidual’s faith in the Real Presence of Christ. Out of that faith 
we come forward with a sense of devotion to properly honor 
and worship the Lord.

There are two ways in which we normally receive Holy Com-
munion in the Latin Rite Roman Catholic Church: “Those 
who receive Communion may receive either in the hand or 
on the tongue, and the decision should be that of the indi-
vidual receiving, not of the person distributing Communion. 
If Communion is received in the hand, the hands should be 
clean. If one is right-handed the left hand should rest upon 
the right. The host will then be laid in the palm of the left 
hand and then taken by the right hand to the mouth. If one 
is left-handed this is reversed. It is not appropriate to reach 
out with the fingers and take the host from the person
distributing.” (USCCB)

Some additional considerations are that we may not receive 
Holy Communion in a gloved hand. If one does not receive 
on the tongue directly, Holy Communion is to be consumed 
immediately at the altar and not walked back to the pew 
(if someone is bringing Holy Communion to a sick family 
member please talk to the priest directly about getting a pyx 
for transferring the Holy Eucharist). Also, Holy Communion 
is not to be transferred to a home for consuming at a later 
date.

Reception of Holy Communion is the most intimate thing 
we do as Catholics. It is both the sign and the means of our 
unity in Christ. More to come on this subject in the future. Fi-
nally, we are quickly approaching Ash Wednesday and Lent. 
I plan to burn last year’s palms again for use as ashes on 
Ash Wednesday. If you would like your palms used for this, 
please bring them to church and place them in the boxes 
near the rear of the church.

Ad Christum per Mariam,
Fr. Theisen

From the Desk of Father Theisen

Welcome to the greater St. Wenceslaus Catholic 
Parish which includes the Church of St. 
Wenceslaus and St. John the Evangelist and 
St. Scholastica. We are so glad you are here. 
Should you be visiting just for today, WELCOME! 
If you are seeking a church home, we would be 
honored to have you consider joining our faith 
community. If you are interested in membership, 
please phone the parish office for assistance and 
registration. If you are over the age of 21, we 
ask that you register. Please feel free to stop by 
the parish office during office hours to register 
or you may do so online. Again, we are happy 
you are here.

At the Church of St. Wenceslaus

We welcome you...

PARISH OFFICE HOURS
Monday – Friday 8:30 am to 3:00 pm

 

Weekend Masses

	 Saturday......................................................... 4:30 pm
	 Sunday.............................................. 8:30 & 10:30 am
Rosary Only
	 Monday..................................................... 7:30 am SW
Weekday Masses w/Rosary at 7:30 am
	 Tuesday - Friday............................................. 8:00 am

If you are homebound or ill, the previous weekend’s Mass 
may be viewed on our website ~ npcatholic.org

SACRAMENTS & OTHER INFORMATION
Anointing of the Sick
Available to those who are seriously ill or suffering from 
a prolonged illness. Call 952-758-3225
Confirmation
Preparation required. Call Britt LaVigne at 952-758-0486
Reconciliation
Friday from 3:00 to 4:00 pm in the church
Saturday 3:30 to 4:00 pm
Baptism
Preparation required. Call 952-758-3225
Marriage
Six months to one year preparation time required.
Call 952-758-3225
Rosary
Monday – Friday 7:30 am in the church.
Fatima Prayer Cell
Thursday in church after 8:00 am Mass
Adoration
Friday 8:30 am to 6 pm in the church.
Early Morning Scripture Study
Wednesday 7:00 to 8:00 am in church basement.
Prayer Chain
Judy Siemon: 952-758-2220
BeFrienders
Ann Schoenbauer: 952-758-3456 or
Lois Giesen: 952-758-2138

Padre’s Pen – Reception of Holy
Communion & Palms for Ash
Wednesday
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February 11/12 
2023

Kyle & Craig 
Brezina

Lector

Saturday
St. John
8:15 PM

Sunday
St. Scholastica

8:00 AM

Connie Brezina

Gift Bearer
Family

Sacristan

Eucharistic
Ministers

Weekend Masses
	 Saturday.................. 8:15 pm........ St. John
	 Sunday.................... 8:00 am........ St. Scholastica
	 Sunday.................... 10:00 am...... St. John
Weekday Masses
	 Wednesday.............. 5:30 pm........ St. John

SACRAMENTS & OTHER INFORMATION

Reconciliation
Saturday...................... 7:30 pm........ St. John

Baptism & Confirmation
Preparation required. Call the Parish Office 
at 952-758-3225.

Anointing of the Sick
Call the Parish Office at 952-758-3225.

Marriage
Prep required. Call Fr. Eugene Theisen.

Adoration
First Saturday 7:00 – 8:15 pm at St. John

PARISH OFFICE
215 Main St E, New Prague 56071

952-758-3225

Rev. Eugene Theisen
Pastor
952-758-0469
Eugene.Theisen@npcatholic.org

Hall Rental:
Pamela Sherlock 952-758-0477 or email:
Pamela.Sherlock@npcatholic.org

Prayer Chain WCC:
	 Carol Bauer	 952-457-4057
	 Noreen Giesen	 952-758-2608
	 Marlene Dohmen	 952-492-6879

Important Information

Mass Schedule Volunteers - St. John & St. Scholastica

Sunday
St. John

10:00 AM

Becky Colwell Amy Lemke

Lori Wooten Kevin Odenthal Amy Lemke

Keith Buszmann

Daren & Nathan 
Lemke Bulletin E-mail: info@npcatholic.org

Website: http://www.npcatholic.org

FISH FRY

Fish Fry
Lunch 11:00 am -1:00 pm
Dinner 4:30 pm -7:00 pm

$13 in advance or $15 at the door 

February 24

Dine in - park & enter main PAC
doors - west side

Curbside to go -  line up on
Columbus - east side. Meals will be

delivered to your vehicle!

MENU
F r i e d  F i s h

C h e e s y  P o t a t o e s
C r e a m y  C o l e s l a w

C o o k i e
 

swsaints.org |         info@swsaints.org  |        (952) 758-3133  |       @SaintWenceslaus |        @swsaints 

Western Catholic Community

SUPPORT OUR PATRONS
who make this bulletin possible 

by their advertising.
MARQUARDT JEWELERS - 952-758-2422

Servers

Diane Weckman Jonila Weiers

COLLECTION INFORMATION

WESTERN CATHOLIC COMMUNITY
WEEK OF 1/29/2023

Total Collected 1/29/23.................... $6,674
Over Budget YTD............................. +$6,615
Actual Collections YTD.................. $113,674

Thank you for your support! 
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**Our Livestreamed Masses & Rosary may be viewed on 
our website, npcatholic.org; on our Facebook Page, New 

Prague Catholic; or on YouTube, search “New Prague 
Area Catholic Community” at YouTube.com. 

One License: 700. A-711205

SHIFT – a grief program for children and teens started 
January 30, but it’s not too late to join. We are also still 
looking for a few more donations, please call for more infor-
mation. We also could use a few volunteers - have you expe-
rienced the death of a son/daughter, brother/sister, mother/
father, or grandparent? If so, you understand grief and the 
huge changes a loss brings to every aspect of your life. We 
need volunteers to make this program work. Please contact 
MaryCarol Wolf or Mary Bender if you are interested or have 
any questions, at 952.758.3225.

Soup Supper Coming Soon Plans are in motion to host the 
29th Annual Soup Supper here at St. Wenceslaus on Monday 
evening, February 20. This is the primary fundraiser to sup-
port our monthly Soup Kitchen meals served at the St. Paul 
Opportunity Center, formerly known as the Dorothy Day Cen-
ter. The menu will consist of three different soups: chicken 
noodle, vegetable beef and chili. The meal will be served in 
the church dining room with take-outs available. We hope 
you consider supporting this important outreach ministry by 
attending. Questions or comments please call Norb Sticha 
952.758.3888.

The Knights of Columbus Education Breakfast with 
pancakes and homemade sausage is Sunday, Februa-
ry 5, 8:00 am to noon at the KofC Hall. Proceeds go to 
at least two $500 scholarships for college-bound area high 
school students.

Extraordinary Ministers of the Holy Eucharist Training 
and Commissioning and Recommissioning (St. Wences-
laus, St. John, and St. Scholastica) Training of new Ex-
traordinary Ministers of Holy Communion will be held 
at St. Wenceslaus Church on Saturday, February 11 at 
10:00 am. If you are already a Eucharistic Minister but would 
like a refresher training, you are welcome to attend. All Eu-
charistic Ministers are required to be recommissioned every 
three years. Father will invite you after the homily to be re-
commissioned at all the Masses that weekend. We welcome all 
who have a deep reverence for and devotion to the Presence 
of Christ in the Eucharist, as well as a desire to serve all who 
receive it. Thank you for responding to the Lord’s call to this 
beautiful ministry. 

Catholic Women's Conference "A Spiritual Spa: Come 
to the Living Waters” Saturday, February 18 (Friday 
evening option on February 17) Ladies, you are invited 
to the 8th annual WINE: Catholic Women's Conference at St. 
Bartholomew in Wayzata, “A Spiritual Spa: Come to the Living 

Waters,” on Saturday, February 18. Beginning at 8:00 a.m. the 
conference includes Mass with Archbishop Hebda, inspira-
tional talks, faith-filled entertainment, opportunities for con-
fession, adoration, shopping, and prayer with a prayer team, 
along with tons of laughter, a fabulous lunch, more shop-
ping, CHOCOLATE, and a fun raffle. Invite a friend or three 
and register today at www.spiritualspa2023.eventbrite.com 
The parish with the most attendees wins a Women, WINE & 
Wisdom event for their parish! Early Bird pricing ends Feb. 1, 
2023. Special pricing for religious, consecrated women and 
students. For more information, visit WINEconference.org. 
We will take a bus from St. Wenceslaus if we get 20 or more 
women to sign up. Contact Amber, 952-758-0464, to let her 
know if you are interested in this option.

Want a summer job that’s more rewarding? Spend your 
summer making a difference in young lives. College-age men 
and women are invited to serve as Totus Tuus missionaries: 
sharing the faith in a popular youth-serving program at pa-
rishes throughout the Archdiocese. This is a two-month com-
mitment (June 2 – July 29), which includes one week of trai-
ning and one week break for Independence Day. Missionaries 
receive a $2,520 stipend for the summer, lodging and most 
meals are provided. Apply at
archspm.org/totustuus or contact the Totus Tuus Coordina-
tor at 651.291.4489 or totustuus@archspm.org.

Our Lady of Good Help Council of Catholic Women are 
having a meeting Monday, February 6 at 6:30 pm. Ro-
sary at 6:30, lunch will be served. The meeting will be held 
at St. John the Evangelist in the rectory because of bathroom 
construction in Koenig Hall. Please enter through the ramp 
door on the north side.

PARISH AND AREA NEWS
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**Our Livestreamed Masses & Rosary may be viewed on our 
website, npcatholic.org; on our Facebook Page, New Prague 
Catholic; or on YouTube, search “New Prague Area Catholic 
Community” at YouTube.com. One License: 700. A-711205 

 

SHIFT – a grief program for children and teens started 
January 30, but it’s not too late to join. We are also still 
looking for a few more donations, please call for more 
information. We also could use a few volunteers - have 
you experienced the death of a son/daughter, 
brother/sister, mother/father, or grandparent? If so, you 
understand grief and the huge changes a loss brings to 
every aspect of your life. We need volunteers to make 
this program work. Please contact MaryCarol Wolf or 
Mary Bender if you are interested or have any questions, 
at 952.758.3225.  
 

Soup Supper Coming Soon Plans are in motion to host 
the 29th Annual Soup Supper here at St. Wenceslaus on 
Monday evening, February 20. This is the primary 
fundraiser to support our monthly Soup Kitchen meals 
served at the St. Paul Opportunity Center, formerly 
known as the Dorothy Day Center. The menu will consist 
of three different soups: chicken noodle, vegetable beef 
and chili. The meal will be served in the church dining 
room with take-outs available. We hope you consider 
supporting this important outreach ministry by 
attending. Questions or comments please call Norb 
Sticha 952.758.3888. 
 

The Knights of Columbus Education Breakfast with 
pancakes and homemade sausage is Sunday, February 5, 
8:00 am to noon at the KoC Hall. Proceeds go to at least 
two $500 scholarships for college-bound area high school 
students.  
 

Extraordinary Minister Of Holy Communion Training 
is on Saturday, February 11 at 10:00 am at St. 
Wenceslaus in church. If you are interested in this 
ministry, please join us then. Training will also be 
recorded. Re-installation of Extraordinary Ministers will 
take place at Masses at St. Wenceslaus on February 11 
and 12. You may need to be re-instituted as an 
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion if you had 
training more than two years ago. Please contact the 
parish office for information. 
 

Catholic Women's Conference "A Spiritual Spa: Come 
to the Living Waters” Saturday, February 18 (Friday 
evening option on February 17) Ladies, you are invited 
to the 8th annual WINE: Catholic Women's Conference at 
St. Bartholomew in Wayzata, “A Spiritual Spa: Come to 
the Living Waters,” on Saturday, February 18. Beginning 
at 8:00 a.m. the conference includes Mass with 
Archbishop Hebda, inspirational talks, faith-filled 
entertainment, opportunities for confession, adoration, 
shopping, and prayer with a prayer team, along with tons 
of laughter, a fabulous lunch, more shopping, 
CHOCOLATE, and a fun raffle. Invite a friend or three and 
register today at www.spiritualspa2023.eventbrite.com 
The parish with the most attendees wins a Women, WINE 
& Wisdom event for their parish! Early Bird pricing ends 
Feb. 1, 2023. Special pricing for religious, consecrated 
women and students. For more information, visit 
WINEconference.org. We will take a bus from St. 
Wenceslaus if we get 20 or more women to sign up. 
Contact Amber, 952-758-0464, to let her know if you are 
interested in this option. 
 

Want a summer job that’s more rewarding? Spend your 
summer making a difference in young lives. College-age 
men and women are invited to serve as Totus Tuus 
missionaries: sharing the faith in a popular youth-serving 
program at parishes throughout the Archdiocese. This is a 
two-month commitment (June 2 – July 29), which includes 
one week of training and one week break for Independence 
Day. Missionaries receive a $2,520 stipend for the summer, 
lodging and most meals are provided. Apply at 
archspm.org/totustuus or contact the Totus Tuus 
Coordinator at 651.291.4489 or totustuus@archspm.org. 
 

Our Lady of Good Help Council of Catholic Women are 
having a meeting Monday, February 6 at 6:30 pm. Rosary 
at 6:30, lunch will be served. The meeting will be held at St. 
John the Evangelist in the rectory because of bathroom 
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Bl. Karl of Austria, Pray for us! Servant of God Zita, Pray for us!

COLLECTION INFORMATION ~
St. Wenceslaus Site
Week of 1/29/2023

Total Collected for 1/29/23..................$13,073
Under Budget YTD .............................. .-$8,951
Actual Collections YTD......................$496,931

Thank you for your generosity! 
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SCHOOL NEWS from SWS
Dear Parishioners, Parents, 
Grandparents, Friends of SWS, 

 There are nearly 6000 Catholic schools 
in the the United States. Like the others, 
our school exists to serve a very important 

primary ministry. Bringing God into the souls, hearts, and 
minds of our students is our passion. For those who work 
in the school, we know that life is only possible with God,
therefore we work on building a relationship with God 
and teach our students to do the same. Thank you for 
trusting in and believing in Catholic school education. You 
join millions of Americans and people all over the world 
who support this vital opportunity for students, their tea-
chers, and their families.

FAITH FORMATION AND
YOUTH MINISTRY

No Greater Love, a biblical walk-through 
Christ’s Passion: A biblical pilgrimage that 
reveals Christ’s amazing love for us. Join us 
this Lent for a five-week study. We will meet 
on Tuesday mornings, 9:00 – 11:00 am in 
the Faith Formation Office and Wednesday 
evenings, 7:00 – 9:00 pm, in the Chapel, be-

ginning the week of February 6th. We will meet every 2 
weeks through Lent. For more information, contact Am-
ber at 952-758-0464, or amber.dudley@npcatholic.org

Liturgy of the Word for Children will begin in Fe-
bruary! We are so excited to be able to bring this back for 
our families with children aged four - 4th grade! Jenny and 
Taylor Hanson will be leading this ministry for our parish, 
BUT they can't do it alone. We need volunteers to imple-
ment their plans. We will need two people each Sunday at 
8:30 Mass. All volunteers must go through a simple pro-
cess of getting certified as E3 volunteers, this is accom-
plished on-line and paid for by the parish. E3 certification 
is good for three years before renewal. The more volun-
teers we get, the easier it is for everyone! Please consider 
helping this ministry, we need volunteers of any age and 
background. Contact laura.schoenecker@npcatholic.org, 
or 952-758-5131, to get more information. Thank you for 
considering helping our young families in this ministry.

Starry Night in Greece
We are currently seeking the following donations for The 
Starry Night.
	 1. Bottles of Wine (for our wine pull)
		  - all kinds and all prices
	 2. Donations
		  Events (sporting, theatre, or family focussed)
		  Places to go (restaurants, amusement)
		  Places to stay (hotel night, week at the cabin,
		  condo get-aways)

Go to our website to register to attend or donate
https://saintwenceslaus.ejoinme.org/starrynightingreece

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to have 
your child attend our Catholic school, but you think you 
cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. Wenceslaus ma-
kes sure that every child can enroll in our school. We have 
a variety of payment plans. We offer financial assistance 
to families in need. We encourage families to apply for 
the Aim Higher Scholarship or the Schulze Early Learning 
Scholarship. We work with you. We are now accepting re-
gistrations for the kindergarten class of fall 2023. Tours 
are available by contacting the school office. Email us at 
info@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 to learn more. 
Now registering for Preschool!

Kim Doyle, Principal

SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                                                 JANUARY 15, 2023 
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Parish Activity Center. You may register the day of the 
event; registration will begin at 12:30 pm. If you have 
any questions, please contact Jack Stasney at 952-393-
1043. 
 

Feeling disconnected? Every married couple deserves 
the gift of a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend! The 
next weekends in this area will be held Feb 10-12, 2023, 
in Buffalo, MN and May 5-7, 2023 in Buffalo, MN. Early 
registration is highly recommended. For more 
information visit our website at: twincitieswwme.org or 
contact Brent & Tracy at 
applications@twincitieswwme.org or 612-234-7440. 
 

FAITH FORMATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY 
Welcome to Presence - a two-session event to 
help us all discover the powerful way that God 
Himself is present to us in the Holy Eucharist. 
If you have had questions regarding the true 

presence of Christ in the Eucharist, join us for one or 
both nights; you will leave with a better understanding of 
God's great gift to us. The series will include videos and 
discussion, ending the second night with Adoration. We 
will be offering this on January 22-23, from 6:30 – 8:30 
pm. Our location will be determined by the number of 
participants who sign up. Please sign up today using this 
link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084ea5aa2ea2f94-presence#/ 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children will begin in 
February! We are so excited to be able to bring this back 
for our families with children aged four - 4th grade! 
Jenny and Taylor Hanson will be leading this ministry for 
our parish, BUT they can't do it alone. We need 
volunteers to implement their plans. We will need two 
people each Sunday at 8:30 Mass. All volunteers must go 
through a simple process of getting certified as E3 
volunteers, this is accomplished on-line and paid for by 
the parish. E3 certification is good for three years before 
renewal. The more volunteers we get, the easier it is for 
everyone! Please consider helping this ministry, we need 
volunteers of any age and background. Contact 
laura.schoenecker@npcatholic.org, or 952-758-5131, to 
get more information. Thank you for considering helping 
our young families in this ministry. 
 
 

SCHOOL NEWS from SWS 
Dear Parishioners, Parents, Grandparents, 
Friends of SWS,  
 

January is usually one of the busiest 
months of the school year. We are bustling 

with activities and plans. Critical events take place to 
sustain and grow the school. We need all of our current 
families, past families, supporters, grandparents, past 
grandparents, friends of the school, alumni, and 
parishioners to remain connected and supportive. We 
absolutely cannot make it without you. 
Please join in, volunteer, participate, and persist in being 
a valuable and active member of our school. Our goal is 
to keep our school alive and growing as a critical 
ministry of our Catholic Church and a place of value for 
every child to grow closer to God through steady faith 
development. Catholic education is a faith-filled 

opportunity with a Christ-centered program forming the 
hearts, souls, and minds of our children so that they may 
be virtuous leaders of future generations. 
 

Starry Night in Greece 
We are currently seeking the following donations for The 
Starry Night. 
1. Bottles of Wine (for our wine pull) 

 - all kinds and all prices. 
2. Donations 

Events (sporting, theatre, or family focussed) 
Places to go (restaurants, amusement) 
Places to stay (hotel night, week at the cabin, 
condo get-aways) 

 

Go to our website to register to attend or donate 
https://saintwenceslaus.ejoinme.org/starrynightingreece 
 

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to have 
your child attend our Catholic school, but you think you 
cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. Wenceslaus 
makes sure that every child can enroll in our school. We 
have a variety of payment plans. We offer financial 
assistance to families in need. We encourage families to 
apply for the Aim Higher Scholarship or the Schulze Early 
Learning Scholarship. We work with you. We are now 
accepting registrations for the kindergarten class of fall 
2023. Tours are available by contacting the school office. 
Email us at info@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 to 
learn more. 
 

Kim Doyle, Principal 
 
 

We are working on setting up a WCC Breakfast Com-
mittee --Serving Padre's Cheezy Potatoes, Sausage and 
Pancakes. Sunday, March 5, at the KC Hall. Stay tuned 
for more information.

Come to Pacem in Terris for a Transformative Lenten 
Retreat. Allow God’s love to heal, nourish and transform 
your life. Find rest in body, mind and spirit in this hermitage 
sanctuary. No schedules or daily distractions. Pacem in Terris 
offers guests an environment of silence to pray and enter into 
an intimate union with God. Open year-round. Gift certificates 
available. Reservations: 763-444-6408 www.paceminterris.
org Pacem in Terris Hermitage Retreat Center 26399 Highway 
47 NW, Isanti, MN 55040

Feeling disconnected? Every married couple deserves the 
gift of a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend! The next 
weekends in this area will be held Feb 10-12, 2023, in Buf-
falo, MN and May 5-7, 2023 in Buffalo, MN. Early registra-
tion is highly recommended. For more information visit our 
website at: twincitieswwme.org or contact Brent & Tracy at 
applications@twincitieswwme.org or 612-234-7440.
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Total Collected 01/29/2023………………….…..……………..$13,073 
Under Budget YTD………………………………….………..…..…-$8,951 
Actual Collections YTD….…………………..…………….…….$496,931 

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

 

Feeling disconnected? Every married couple deserves 
the gift of a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend! The 
next weekends in this area will be held Feb 10-12, 2023, 
in Buffalo, MN and May 5-7, 2023 in Buffalo, MN. Early 
registration is highly recommended. For more 
information visit our website at: twincitieswwme.org or 
contact Brent & Tracy at 
applications@twincitieswwme.org or 612-234-7440. 
 

FAITH FORMATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY 
No Greater Love, a biblical walk-through Christ’s 
Passion: A biblical pilgrimage that reveals 
Christ’s amazing love for us. Join us this Lent for 
a five-week study. We will meet on Tuesday 

mornings, 9:00 – 11:00 am in the Faith Formation Office 
and Wednesday evenings, 7:00 – 9:00 pm, in the Chapel, 
beginning the week of February 6th. We will meet every 2 
weeks through Lent. For more information, contact 
Amber at 952-758-0464, or 
amber.dudley@npcatholic.org 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children will begin in 
February! We are so excited to be able to bring this back 
for our families with children aged four - 4th grade! 
Jenny and Taylor Hanson will be leading this ministry for 
our parish, BUT they can't do it alone. We need 
volunteers to implement their plans. We will need two 
people each Sunday at 8:30 Mass. All volunteers must go 
through a simple process of getting certified as E3 
volunteers, this is accomplished on-line and paid for by 
the parish. E3 certification is good for three years before 
renewal. The more volunteers we get, the easier it is for 
everyone! Please consider helping this ministry, we need 
volunteers of any age and background. Contact 
laura.schoenecker@npcatholic.org, or 952-758-5131, to 
get more information. Thank you for considering helping 
our young families in this ministry. 
 

SCHOOL NEWS from SWS 
Dear Parishioners, Parents, 
Grandparents, Friends of SWS,  
There are nearly 6000 Catholic schools 

in the the United States. Like the others, 
our school exists to serve a very important primary 
ministry. Bringing God into the souls, hearts, and minds 
of our students is our passion. For those who work in the 
school, we know that life is only possible with God, 
therefore we work on building a relationship with God 
and teach our students to do the same. Thank you for 
trusting in and believing in Catholic school education. 
You join millions of Americans and people all over the 
world who support this vital opportunity for students, 
their teachers, and their families.  
 

Starry Night in Greece 
We are currently seeking the following donations for The 
Starry Night. 
1. Bottles of Wine (for our wine pull) 

 - all kinds and all prices 
2. Donations 

Events (sporting, theatre, or family focussed) 
Places to go (restaurants, amusement) 
Places to stay (hotel night, week at the cabin, 
condo get-aways) 

 

Go to our website to register to attend or donate 
https://saintwenceslaus.ejoinme.org/starrynightingreece 
 

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to have 
your child attend our Catholic school, but you think you 
cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. Wenceslaus 
makes sure that every child can enroll in our school. We 
have a variety of payment plans. We offer financial 
assistance to families in need. We encourage families to 
apply for the Aim Higher Scholarship or the Schulze Early 
Learning Scholarship. We work with you. We are now 
accepting registrations for the kindergarten class of fall 
2023. Tours are available by contacting the school office. 
Email us at info@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 to 
learn more. Now registering for Preschool! 
 

Kim Doyle, Principal 
 
 
 WORLD MARRIAGE DAY 

FEBRUARY 12, 2023 

 
HAPPY WORLD MARRIAGE DAY!! 

Celebrate your Sacrament by signing up for a World Marriage Encounter 

Weekend available on weekends May 5-7; October 6-8, 2023, in Buffalo.  

Early registration is strongly recommended.  

Visit our website at twincitieswwme.org or contact Brent & Tracy Chessen at 

applications@twincitieswwme.org  or 612-234-7440. 
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Confident
& Capable

  Leader &
 Learner

Faith-filled
& Virtuous

Kindergarten Preview NightKindergarten Preview Night

 

Thursday, February 9, 2023
6:00 PM

All are welcome
 
 

You and your child will get a “Kindergarten Sneak Peek” while
participating in a “mock” schedule of mini-classes and activities,

including a St. Wenceslaus school lunch. 
Learn more about St. Wenceslaus Catholic School 

while watching your child have fun with teachers and staff!
This event is for all upcoming and potential kindergarten students.

swsaints.org |         info@swsaints.org  |        (952) 758-3133  |       @SaintWenceslaus |        @swsaints 

227 Main Street  East  New Prague,  Minnesota 56071

RSVP
encour

aged

Park in the back (west) parking lot and enter the doors by the gym.
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LITURGIES & PRIEST'S MASS INTENTIONS
INCLUDES ALL CHURCH LOCATIONS

WEEK OF FEBRUARY 6 - FEBRUARY 12, 2023

STAFF DIRECTORY NEW PRAGUE AREA CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

MEETINGS & EVENTS CALENDAR
Please check with parish office or web-
site calendar for meeting information.

www.npcatholic.org

SCRIPTURE READINGS
WEEK OF FEBRUARY 6 – 

FEBRUARY 12, 2023

Rev. Eugene Theisen
Pastor
952-758-0469
Eugene.Theisen@npcatholic.org
Fr. Michael Skluzacek
Sacramental Minister
Ruth Weinandt
Parish Business Administrator
952-758-0466
Ruth.Weinandt@npcatholic.org
MaryCarol Wolf
Pastoral Minister
952-758-0463
MaryCarol.Wolf@npcatholic.org
Pamela Sherlock
Director of Communications & Marketing
COVID-19 Preparedness Plan Administrator
WCC Site Coordinator and Liaison
952-758-0477
Pamela.Sherlock@npcatholic.org
Laura Schoenecker
Faith Formation Director, Pre-K through 
Adult, Safe Environment Coordinator
952-758-5131
Laura.Schoenecker@npcatholic.org
Brittney LaVigne
Youth Minister & Confirmation 
Coordinator
952-758-0486
Brittney.Lavigne@npcatholic.org
Amber Dudley
Adult Ministry
952-758-0464
Amber.Dudley@npcatholic.org
Lynn Sticha
Parish Administrative Assistant
952-758-3225
Lynn.Sticha@npcatholic.org
Kim Doyle
St. Wenceslaus School Principal
Safe Environment Coordinator
952-758-3133
Kim.Doyle@swsaints.org

Sarah Gullickson
Preschool Director
952-758-0480
Sarah.Gullickson@swsaints.org
Debbie Gregor
Director of Liturgical Music at SW
952-758-4207
Debbie.Gregor@npcatholic.org
Katherine Gorr
Director of Liturgical Music at SJ
952-758-3225
Katherine.Gorr@swsaints.org
Brian Rynda
Director of Liturgical Music at SS
Bryanrynda@gmail.com
612-558-0271
Mary Bender
Bookkeeper
952-758-0470
Mary.Bender@npcatholic.org
Opal Friendshuh
Cemetery Administrator
952-758-0474
Opal.Friendshuh@npcatholic.org

PARISH BUSINESS OFFICE
215 Main St E, New Prague, MN 56071
PH 952-758-3225 FAX 952-758-2960

FAITH FORMATION OFFICE
Parish Activity Center  PH 952-758-5131

ST. WENCESLAUS SCHOOL
227 Main St E, New Prague, MN 56071
PH 952-758-3133  FAX 952-758-2958

LITTLE SPIRITS PRESCHOOL
On campus of SWS ~ 1950’s building

PH 952-758-0480
MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT

PH 952-758-2327

*New Permanent time for Saturday Vigil Mass

SAFE ENVIRONMENT
	 Saint Wenceslaus facilitates a 
safe environment for minors and 
vulnerable adults by requiring all 
employees, as well as volunteers, 
who have regular or unsupervised 
interaction with minors or vulner-
able adults, to be Essential 3 qual-
ified (background check, Code of 
Conduct, and Safe Environment 
Training). For more informa-
tion, contact laura.schoenecker@
npcatholic.org
	 If you or someone you know 
has been abused, exploited, or 
harassed by a clergy member, 
religious brother, or sister, lay 
employee or volunteer of a par-
ish or Catholic school, your first 
call should be to law enforce-
ment. You are also encouraged 
to contact the archdiocese's 
Victim Assistance Program at  
651-291- 4475.

Monday, February 6
7:30 am................................................................. Rosary SW 
Tuesday, February 7 
8:00 am...............................................Deceased Members of
........................................ the Ed Wieskus ✞ Family - Mass SW 
Wednesday, February 8 
8:00 am.................................... Jane Brezina ✞ - SWS Mass SW 
5:30 pm......................................................................Mass SJ 
Thursday, February 9 
8:00 am..............Living & Deceased Family Members of 
............................................John Simon Jr ✞ - Mass SW 
Friday, February 10 ~ Feast of Scholastica 
8:00 am......................Dick & Nan Eischens ✞ - Mass SW 
3:00 pm.......Divine Mercy Chaplet & Confessions - SW 
5:00 pm.....................................................................Mass SS 
Saturday, February 11 
3:30 pm...........................................Confessions - SW 
4:30 pm.................................... Don Sirek ✞- Mass SW 
8:15 pm........................ Camilla Hartmann ✞ - Mass SJ 
Sunday, February 12  
8:00 am…..…….............................................Mass SS 
8:30..............Mary Proshek ✞, Donald Tupy ✞ - Mass SW 
10:00 am...............................Ralph & Helen Weiers ✞, 
..................................... Dale Finnesgaard ✞ - Mass SJ 
10:30 am…................. Mass for the People - Mass SW

Rosary at St. Wenceslaus
MONDAY – FRIDAY at 7:30 am

SATURDAY at 8:00 am

Monday, February 06:

GN 1:1-19 / MK 6:53-56

Tuesday, February 07:

GN 1:20—2:4A / MK 7:1-13

Wednesday, February 08:

GN 2:4B-9, 15-17 / MK 7:14-23

Thursday, February 09:

GN 2:18-25 / MK 7:24-30

Friday, February 10:

GN 3:1-8 / MK 7:31-37

Saturday, February 11:

GN 3:9-24 / MK 8:1-10

Sunday, February 12:

SIR 15:15-20 / 1 COR 2:6-10 / MT 5:17-37 

OR MT 5:20-22A, 27-28, 33-34A, 37
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Holy Spirit, 
renew your wonders in our time, as though in a new Pentecost, 
and grant that this Archdiocese, 
united in prayer around Mary, the Mother of Jesus, 
and guided by St. Peter, 
may spread the Kingdom of the divine Savior, 
a Kingdom of truth, of justice, of love, and of peace. Amen. 
Saint Paul, our great missionary patron, pray for us!

Archdiocesan Evangelization Prayer



Kneip & Associates 
INSURANCE 

medical dental life 
Daniel Kneip  952-758-3049 

kneip.ins@gmail.com !
Committed to product understanding 

and personal service. 

Marlene Mushitz
CRS, GRI, CDPE

Printed locally by Suel Printing Co., 200 Main Street East, New Prague, MN 56071. For advertising call 952-758-4435.

Dave Skluzacek • 612-986-8443
New Prague, MN

119 E. Main St., New Prague 
952-758-4161

205 10th Ave. NE
New Prague, MN 56071
952-758-5964

www.npclinsurance.com
Competitive Rates for

Farm & Home

1882Since
Serving With Compassion Since 1903

Steve and Mary Frost
Cremation & Funeral Planning

952-758-4949

             Parkview
Medical Clinic

Daniel R. Berg, MD
Michael P. O’Rourke, MD

Jean Craig, MD
Heather Hamernick, MD

New Patients Welcome
Same Day Appointments Available
Saturday Morning Appointments
www.parkviewclinic.com

952-758-2535

Custom Cabinets
Wencel Kubes

New Prague
952-758-2262

South Suburban Oral Surgeons
Dr. Mark T. Roszkowski
Dr. Richard T. Pihlstrom
115 1st Avenue SE, #110,

New Prague, MN
952-758-2321

NEW PRAGUE MINI STORAGE, INC.
From 5x10 thru 10x40. Climate Controlled. Now Available.

Easy access, 7 days a week, 24 hours a day
www.NewPragueMiniStorage.com

952-758-7819

TUPY
INSURANCE

AGENCY, INC.
For Your Personal or

Business Insurance Needs
We are here to Serve You!

111 East Main Street
New Prague, MN
952-758-2433201 Second Ave. SW, New Prague

1 block S of Main St.

Paul
Kratochvil,

Owner
Convenient - We Deliver!

952-758-3235
Mon-Fri 7-5 TIM or JOHN

952-758-2552
16264 310 St.
New Prague

YOU CALL...
WE HAUL...

Complete
Household Transfer
Licensed • Bonded
Reasonable Rates

1301 1st St. NE
New Prague

612-978-2222

 New Prague, MN
www.odenthallandscaping.com

Phone & Fax: 507-364-5460 Cell: 612-703-4803

Retaining 
Walls,

Patios & 
Much More
For All Your
Landscaping 

Needs

Posters • Banners & MORE!
200 Main St. East, New Prague

952-758-4435
awann@suelprinting.com

DOUG VAYDA
Specialist in the practice of 

Orthodontics
101 Central Ave.

New Prague
952-758-6999

Ambroz
Plumbing, Inc.

Paul Ambroz
New Construction - Remodel - Service

952-758-6265 • Cell 952-292-4413
Lic# 059407-PM

New Prague • 952-395-3100

& Assisted Living

Dr. William F. Vollmar
Dr. Katie Vollmar
Boarding Services

     1003 East Main St.
     New Prague, MN
     952-758-2881

SKLUZACEK
CONSTRUCTION, INC.

Steve Skluzacek,
Owner #0004897

952-758-4158

Michael Traxler
WEALTH MANAGEMENT, LLC

Investments & Retirement Planning

Michael P. Traxler
Financial Advisor
222 Main Street East

New Prague, MN 56071
952-758-8060

1101 1st Street SE, New Prague • 952-758-4491
BANKeasy.com

MEMBER FDIC

Securities & Advisory 
Services offered 

through  
Michael Traxler 

Wealth Management, 
LLC an SEC 

Investment Advisor.

5%
Commission

Full Service
Since 1988

KubesRealty.com

www.lawyersnp.com

commitment to getting results.

Matt Saxe
Chevrolet Buick

909 Enterprise Drive
Belle Plaine, MN 56011

952-873-2234
www.saxechevy.com

www.DynamicMarlene.com

scott@sjsmechanicalinc.com

Scott & 
Jenny 

Smisek

Melissa Kreuser, Agent
Bus: (952) 758-5460

1301 1st St Ne, New Prague

952-758-4588
www.kubesfurnitureflooring.com

Mon-Wed. 9-5, Thur. 9-7,
Fri. 9-5, Sat. 9-3

Stefeni Tupy
      REALTOR® 
 952-486-3082
 Stef@StefTupy.com

Advantage Plus
Each office independently owned and operated.

952-890-1100

New Prague, MN   •   952-758-7098

952.758.5552

New Prague 
Lonsdale

dance@ttpda.com dance@ttpda.com 
TTPDA.comTTPDA.com

Knights of Columbus Council #2023
K.C. Hall in New Prague

Weddings, Receptions, Anniversaries, Card Tournaments, Birthday Parties
Call Tom Busch at 763-381-7916 or K.C. Hall at 952-758-3656

Bingo (License Permit # 01187)
 October-April

Come and have fun!
411 - 4th Ave. SW

3rd Degree
2nd Thursday, 7 pm

Grand Knight Jim Wagner
612-940-0834

4th Degree
3rd Thursday, 7 pm 
Faithful Navigator

Lyle Malecha • 651-269-3416

Ladies Aux. Meetings
4th Monday, 7 pm

Contact Rosella Kes
952-758-3578

Insurance Agent
Dave Goedtke
507-720-1652

106 Ferry St., Le Sueur, MN
507-665-2238
Fax: 507-665-3789

Hours: Mon.-Fri. 8-5:30;
Thurs. 8-7, Sat. 9-4, Sun. Closed

~ Anytime by appointment ~
Financing Available!

Sleep Center 
Appliances & TV

LE Sueur Minnesota

Hwy 13 
& 21 SW, 

New Prague

Your Local Dealer

3rd Degree
2nd Thursday, 7pm

Grand Knight Tom Busch
763-381-7916

4th Degree
3rd Thursday, 7 pm
Faithful Navigator

David Stepka • 612-328-2944

Ladies Aux. Meetings
4th Monday, 7 pm

Contact Rosella Kes
952-758-3578

Insurance Agent
Christopher Massoglia Sr.
Chris.Massoglia@kofc.org

651-334-1290

Fax: 507-665-3789

FINE JEWELRY 
CUSTOM DESIGN 

REPAIRS

marquardtjewelers.com

119 W. Main  |  New Prague, MN 56071

Lee Marquardt, Owner
(952) 758-2422

Paul Tupy
952-758-4466

Dr. Jeremy Tupy
Dr. Jolene Otremba 

Doctors of Chiropractic
201 East Main Street
952-758-5135

BACK & NECK 
CLINIC of

NEW PRAGUE
Dr. Jeremy Tupy

Dr. Jolene Otremba 
Doctors of Chiropractic
201 East Main Street
952-758-5135

BACK & NECK 
CLINIC of

NEW PRAGUE

Jon P. Colling, D.D.S.
Ruth Peterka, D.D.S

newpraguedentist.com

OFFICE HOURS MON-FRI
211 10th Ave. NE   New Prague   952-758-2376

GENERAL
DENTISTRY

952-290-3440
www.sullivangroupmn.com

Pat Sullivan
Carol Dietz

Tim Marsolais
Trevor Houn

952-290-3440
www.sullivangroupmn.com

Pat Sullivan
Carol Dietz

Tim Marsolais
Trevor Houn

Pat Sullivan Carol Dietz Pat Pribyl


